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Year 2024
In 2024 I started 5 WT/A and 3 WT/O, with a total of 33 players, while in 2023 I started 2 WT/A and 9 WT/O, with a total of 44 players.
This means a decrease in the number of players of exactly 25%, with a decrease in the number of WT/O tournaments and an increase in WT/A tournaments.
Players in the 2024 postal tournaments came from 12 different countries (11 countries in 2023). The largest number of players came from the United States (11) and Germany (9).

Year 2025
In the first 6 months of 2025 I started 3 sections (1 WT/A and 2 WT/O), with a total of 13 players.

Considerations
At the risk of appearing boring, I will repeat here the same considerations that I wrote in my report for the 2024 Congress.
I know that many people argue that due to the low number of entries for postal tournaments, it is useless to continue holding these types of tournaments.
But I will continue to reiterate (and fight for...) that ICCF was born on postcards and we cannot "kick out" some of our "customers", be they elderly people or chess players who prefer the "slow game", in the name of a false modernity.
Someone also suggested abolishing the division into two classes ("A" and "O") and organizing only one "open class". Doing this, in my opinion, would only serve to distance those few players with a medium-high rating (a player with a rating over 2000 would hardly agree to play - and risk ELO points - with players with a rating of around 1600 or with newbies at their first tournament!).
Therefore, as long as it will be possible to start at least one WT/A and one WT/O tournament every 6 months, I will be inclined to maintain the division of postal tournaments into two classes.
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